BASKETBALL REFEREES CLINIC:

All schools and Recreation offices have received information on a Basketball Referees Clinic which will be held this Saturday, November I7th, at the Marathon High School, from I0 a.m. to 5 p.m. The fee for the clinic will be \$3.00 per person. Anyone interested in attending this clinic should contact the Physical Education Department of the Lake Superior High School, Terrace Bay Campus. This is a great opportunity for interested people to become certified as basketball referees.

COMING EVENTS:

Wednesday, November I4th - Chess open session, Conference Room of Recreation Centre - 7 p.m.

Sunday, November 18th - Duplicate Bridge, 8 p.m., Conference Room of Recreation Centre.

Sunday, November I8th - Junior Hockey Game Schreiber "North Stars" vs Terrace Bay "Superiors". Game time I:30 p.m., Terrace Bay arena

Monday, November I9th - Art Course Session #7 I to 4 p.m., large meeting room of Centre.

Monday, November 19th - North Shore Minor Hock -ey Midgets - Schreiber vs Terrace Bay. Game time 8 p.m.

Thursday, November 22nd - Terrace Bay Horticultural Society annual meeting - large meeting room, Recreation Centre, 7:30 p.m.

Wednesday, November 28th - Winter Carnival Planning Committee meeting, Conference Room of Recreation Centre - 7 p.m.

WOMEN OF THE MOOSE MEETING

Senior Regent Jacqueline Sopel presided at the Chapter Night meeting of the Women of the Moose which was held on Wednesday, November 7.

Mrs. Betty Sweet a member from Duncan, B.C. was welcomed as a guest.

Minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read by Recorder, Stella Sadowick. Treasurer's report was also read.

It was reported that our share towards the automatic dishwasher has been paid in full and that we purchase a deep freezer as our next project.

The price and size of the deep freezer to be looked into and discussed at the next meet-ing.

A cash bingo will be held on December IOth with advance tickets to go on sale for 50 gal-lons of fuel oil as the door prize.

Discussion took place on Christmas hampers to be given to needy families. Reports were given on the recent Octoberfest dance and proceeds from the last bingo.

Meeting adjourned to meet again on November 21st. Raffle was won by Sadie Benko.

Lovely lunch was served by Josefa Hirt and Jacqueline Sopel.

SCHREIBER LEGION AUXILIARY

Mrs. Georgina Davis, chairman of the nominating committee, presented the new slate of officers at the Ladies Auxiliary to the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch IO9, at their November 6th meeting.

Jean Crook, president; Lorraine Huard, first vice-president; Barbara Ann McLaughlin, second vice-president; Avila Richardson, treasurer; Christine Dunham, warden; Maureen Costall, assistant warden. This slate was accepted.

A hearty round of applause was given to Pat Moore, retiring treasurer, after serving in that office for four years.

Ethel Nesbitt, monthly draw convener, reported Gerry Nicol had won the last draw.

Gail Welbourne volunteered to convene the supper at the joint installation party.

Earline Johnson volunteered to convene the refreshments and Georgina Davis select the gifts for the children's Christmas Party on December I6th from 2-5 p.m. open to infants and children up to 8 years old.

A contribution was made to the Deer Lodge veterans' Christmas tree fund.

Carpeting was ordered for the club room. After a lengthy discussion the decision was held over on Pat Moore's suggestion that fire proof curtains replace the inconvenient and shabby wall board folding partition now used during auxiliary meetings.

Mr. and Mrs. Lester McCuaig have returned from Capreol where they visited Mr. and Mrs. Frank McCuaig.

MOONS

TEXACO SERVICE
SNOW REMOVAL
Driveways Cleared
\$2.50 per driveway
PHONE 825—3360